



GOLF COURSE SUPERINTENDENTS ASSOCIATION

OF NORTHERN CALIFORNIA

"To Make More Abundant the Pleasures of Golfing"

MAY 1977

PRESIDENT'S MESSAGE by Bill Nigh, Pasatiempo GC,
Santa Cruz

First, I wish to thank those of you who turned out for the annual election meeting. Chico is a long way for many of us, and for a while it looked as if we would not have a quorum, but we made it. Imagine my surprise to find Norm Robinson walking along the hiway--I didn't know he had flown in.

Second, on behalf of the Board of Directors, I wish to thank you for your vote of confidence. We came into this election with some projects in mind, and after the general discussion at the meeting, we have some additional ideas that you brought up. PLEASE remember the Board meeting is always open, we are in office to serve you, and we want your input. Contact any Board member and I promise we will get back to you.

Third, my thanks go also to John Engen, Butte Creek Country Club was in super condition, and the meeting and lunch arrangements were perfect. Thanks, John for a job well done, not only for the past year, but for all the years we have served on the Board together.

MEETINGS

May 22 & 23, 1977 - San Luis Obispo Golf & CC California Golf Course Superintendents Assns.

June 15, 1977 - Sharon Heights Golf & CC
Menl Park

PRESIDENT

William H. Nigh Pasatiempo Golf Course P.O. Box 535 Santa Cruz, CA 95061

VICE-PRESIDENT

Robert E. Livesey, CGCS 415 N. Akers Road Space 19 Visalia, CA 93277

SECRETARY-TREASURER

Grady L. Simril 6006 Glenarms Drive Oakland, CA 94611

DIRECTORS

John W. Engen, Sr., CGCS 3870 Coutolenc Road Magalia, CA 95954

Robert Uhland 306 Margaret Way Roseville, CA 95678

Sansara "Jack" Jagur El Macero Country Club P.O. Box 5 El Macero, CA 95618

Norman L. Stewart 4137 Forestview Avenue Concord, CA 94521

Leonard A. Walsh 215 Double Bogie Drive Boulder Creek, CA 95006

Cancelled